Town of Woodstock
Selectmen’s Meeting
Tuesday, June 7, 2016

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Gil Rand, Joel Bourassa
Staff: Cheryl Bourassa, Steve Welch, Ryan Oleson, Kevin Millar
Public: Kevin McNamara, Patrick Griffin, Melissa Sabourn, Rex Caulder, Jeff Caulder, Noah Thompson

Gil called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:
Kevin McNamara owns a parcel of land off of lower Route 3. The access road is often blocked by neighbors.

Kevin gave a copy of a letter from the NH DOT which explains specifics of the access road. He has expressed
his concerns with the Police. Kevin would like something done. Joel asked that a letter from (Laura/Mitchell)
be sent to the family.

Melissa Sabourn, Tax Collector, asked that 2015 tax interest abatement be approved for Mark & Janet Jacobs
for $125.22 because of incorrect address. Jim moved and Joel seconded the motion and the vote was
affirmative.

Minutes of the May 23, 2016 Meeting:
Jim moved to accept the minutes of the May 23, 2016 Selectmen’s Meeting. Joel seconded the motion and the

vote was affirmative.

GES/Contract provides engineering consulting Northern Pass:
Gil gave a short overview. There were no descending opinions. The contract was signed.

Laura/Mitchell Municipal/Bureau Petition:
The Selectmen reviewed the draft of Bureau Petition. They would like Steve and Judy to work together to fill

in the facts.

Stephen LaFrance/Horizons/Water Project Update:
The Board discussed the progress of the Water Project.

Review Highway Block Grant:
This was tabled and will be reviewed during a workshop.

Approve Application for Cascade Park:
Joel moved and Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative to approve the Application of Leah S.

Sackett for use of the Cascade Park on June 11, 2016.

Old Business:

Cascade Park Usage:

There was discussion regarding the usage of Cascade Park. Steve heard there may be a petition
circulating. He is concerned because of the lack of timely clean-up after weddings. Jim said that letter
has been sent to The Woodstock Inn addressing this issue.

Alpine Sidewalk:
Steve is working on pricing.




Building Permit Process:
This was tabled and will require a workshop and town meeting.

New Business:

USDA Tripoli Road Project:
There are no Woodstock sites therefore there was no discussion.

NHDOT/Construction Plans:
This was tabled.

Jim motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 7:26 p.m. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was
affirmative.
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